October 2024 Ladies Village Cup (LVC) Captains Committee Update

The Ladies Village Cup Captains Committee met again on October 17, 2024 to continue preparing for the 2025
Tournament!

SAVE THE DATES: The 2025 Ladies Village Cup Tournament will be played between March 31 — April 12.
We are still waiting for confirmation on courses and dates from Golf Administration(these are dependent on
their 2025 course maintenance schedule) — we should have this finalized by next month.

2025 LVC Registration for Players, Substitute Pool, and Volunteers:

Since this is a team tournament, Captains and Co-Captains want to finalize teams as early as possible
so that they can meet and practice together more before the tournament dates. To help with this,
Online LVC Registration will run from 9AM on December 30, 2024 through 12 Noon on January
10, 2025

Please let your friends know that our 2025 registration will include a section for ladies to sign up for our
substitute pool if they do not want to commit to the full two weeks of the tournament, but still want to fill
in if a team need arises

Please also let your friends know that if they want to volunteer to help enable the 2025 Ladies Village
Cup and learn more about the tournament, that they will also be able to register for various volunteer
positions during our registration period. We will likely have a need for people to assist with activities
such as scorecard distribution, scorecard runner (in case scorecards need to be changed due to a
substitution), validating scores on scorecards, and pace of play officials

Finally, a few reminders regarding Eligibility to Participate in the Ladies Village Cup:

All ladies registering to play on a team or registering for the substitute pool must have an active
Villages GHIN. GHINs can be renewed in December 2024 — please mark your calendars and make
sure that you go in person or call any of the country clubs to establish or renew your Villages GHIN
before the end of December this year.

All ladies registering to play on a team or registering for the substitute pool must be Villages
Handicap Compliant — this means posting scores for at least 70% of rounds eligible for posting
at Villages Championship Courses. It is preferable that these rounds be posted on your date of play.
Please do NOT hold your cards to post later. Nine-hole Championship rounds must be posted as such
since the GHIN system now creates an 18-hole score from them. If you play 10-17 holes, please enter
these scores hole-by-hole, and GHIN will create an 18-hole score from this information. Our
compliance lookback period may go back as far as August, 2024. For those new or newer to Florida,
we post eligible golf scores ALL YEAR (12 months). Finally, if you do not have an active Villages GHIN,
we cannot check your Villages Handicap Compliance, and you will be ineligible to participate in the
tournament.

All ladies registering to play on a team or registering for the substitute pool must have a
Villages Resident ID



